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AMERICAN SUZUKI MOTOR CORPORATION

November 4, 2005

Mr. Ronald Medford

Senior Administrator for Vehicle Safety
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
400 7th Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20590

Dear Mr. Medford:
Subject: Recall Campaign No. 04V-427

Enclosed is a copy of a follow-up Service Bulletin
concerning the subject recall campaign. This bulletin was
mailed to all authorized Suzuki automotive dealers in the
mainland U.S. on October 28, 2005.

Please contact me if you have any questions concerning this
matter.

Sincerely,

AMERICAN UZUKI MOTOR CORPORATION

Kenneth M. Bush
Associate Director
Government Relations

3251 E. Imperial Highway, P.O. Box 1100, Brea, CA 92822-1100 « Tel. (714) 996-7040 » FAX (714) 524-2512
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SUBJECT: SAFETY CAMPAIGN NOTICE No. ER
Fuel Pressure Regulator and Related Parts
Second Owner Notification

MODEL: All 1999-2003 Grand Vitara and Grand Vitara XL-7
Certain 2004 Vitara

On September 30, 2004, American Suzuki Motor Corporation notified owners that under extremely
cold ambient temperature conditions, (-13 degrees Fahrenheit), moisture can freeze in the fuel
pressure regulator. As a result, fuel system pressure may increase at the time of engine start up,
resulting in fuel loss at the fuel pipe/fuel hose connection. Fuel loss in the presence of an ignition
source could result in a fire.

During the month of November 2005, ASMC will begin to re-notify approximately 95,000 owners of
those affected vehicles that have yet to have the ER recall completed.

ASMC is requesting that Suzuki dealers replace the fuel pressure regulator and related parts on the
affected vehicle without cost to the customer.

This Important Safety Recall supersedes the previously released X4 recall regardless of whether the
previous recall was performed or not.

Please ensure that your parts department has an adequate supply of recall parts kits to
accommodate demand at your location.

If an affected vehicle is currently in your Service Department or is brought in for other service in the
future, use this opportunity to complete this important Safety Recall. Be certain to inform the
customer of the recall completion.

Please refer to Vitara, Grand Vitara, XL-7 Technical Service Bulletin TSB 13 09164 for installation
instructions and Campaign Bulletin SC-26 for claim submission instructions.

If you have questions, please contact your Suzuki District Service and Parts Manager or the
Warranty Assistance Help Line at (800) 568-9968.

AMERICAN SUZUKI MOTOR CORPORATION
Automotive Service Division

ISSUED: 10/28/05



